ROBERT WATTS

CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER
PHONE (404) 657-7099

270 WASHINGTON STREET, S.W.
fax (4040 651-9444

ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30334
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MEMORANDUM

TO:
Presidents, University System of Georgia


Chief Business Officers, University System of Georgia


Chief Academic Officers, University System of Georgia

FROM:
Rob Watts, Chief Operating Officer

DATE:
May 22, 2008
SUBJECT:
Interpretation of HB 1113
[image: image1.jpg]90‘: THEU

PAN
0L

=

rD OF
oP ’?s%

‘g, ’5
Ysig anS°

OFGEORG\P

BOARD OF REGENTS OF
THE UNIVERSITY SYSTEM OF GEORGIA



After receiving numerous questions regarding the interpretation of House Bill 1113, which was signed by the Governor, Ron Stark, Chief Audit Officer & Associate Vice Chancellor, and Burns Newsome, Vice Chancellor for Legal Affairs & Secretary to the Board, both held extensive discussions with the Attorney General’s Office.  It appears that the legislature has drawn a very clear line regarding misuse/personal use of the P-Card.  There is no gray area under this new law.  Any misuse, including inadvertent use, is a violation of law and must be reported.
Ron’s letter on Reporting of Employee Malfeasance, Travel Advances – Interim Update, dated May 6, 2008, describes the reporting requirements.  We suggest that in cases of inadvertent use you provide an explanation of what took place; confirm that the employee self-reported the incident, if appropriate; confirm that the funds have been returned; and provide an associated timeline of the incident.  New policy requirements regarding P-Card use have been updated and are included in Chapter 3.0 (copy attached) of the Business Procedures Manual.  All P-Card holders and approvers should be provided a copy of this policy. 
We need to protect our employees by informing them of the consequences of misuse. This is a very important issue requiring your immediate attention.  If you have any further questions, please call Ron Stark at (404) 656-2237 or John Fuchko at (404) 656-9439.
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cc:
Erroll B. Davis, Jr. 


Chancellor’s Cabinet


David McLaughlin, Senior Assistant Attorney General
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